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Mr. Paul Donnelly, TD 

Dáil Éireann,  

Kildare Street, 

Dublin 2 

 

5
th

 August 2020 

 

 

PQ 18671/20 – To ask the Minister for Health if he will request the HSE to update its website in 

relation to the opening hours of the emergency dental service in Corduff and Roselawn. – Paul 

Donnelly 

 

Dear Deputy Donnelly, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. I have examined the 

matter and the following outlines the position. 

 

As a result of Covid-19, Dental Services in Community Healthcare Organisation Dublin North City and 

County has restructured appointments to allow for social distancing and to ensure maximum patient safety. 

For this reason there is no longer a walk in Dental emergency service in Corduff, Roselawn or any of our 

clinics.  

 

All patients wishing to be seen as an emergency must ring the emergency number and will be triaged by 

phone before being offered an emergency appointment.  For dental emergency treatment please call 

Roselawn Health Centre on 01 646 4550 and speak to a member of the dental team. 

 

The wording of the message on the website was amended on 28
th

 July 2020 to remove any ambiguity.  

 

I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please do not hesitate 

to contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
_________________ 

Des O’Flynn 

Head of Service Primary Care 
 

 
  


